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State of Arizona Acupuncture Board of Examiners

1400 West Washington, Suite 230, Phoenix, Arizona 85007

(602) 364-0145  FAX (602) 542-3093

REGULAR MEETING
April 23, 2014
OPEN SESSION MINUTES
Members of the Arizona Acupuncture Board of Examiners met at 1:00 p.m. on Wednesday, April 23, 2014, at Han University of Traditional Medicine, 2856 E. Ft. Lowell Rd., Tucson, Arizona.
Board Members Present: 
John M. Rhodes, P.T., L.AC., Professional Member, Chairman 

Teresa Buechel, L.AC., Professional Member, Secretary 

Maureen Bronson, Consumer Member 

Raoul T. Jacques, Consumer Member

Jose Montoya, L.AC., Professional Member

Jennifer Sandoval, L.AC., Professional Member 

Board Member Absent:

Christopher M. Clair, Consumer Member

B. Jeffrey Jolley, D.C., Professional Member 

Craig Seitz, D.C., L.AC., Professional Member 

Administrative Staff:

Pete Gonzalez, Executive Director 
Attorney General Representative:

Montgomery Lee, Assistant Attorney General (available by telephone)
Call to Order
Chairman Rhodes called the meeting to order at 1:02 p.m.  
The following order of business was then considered: 

Declaration of Conflicts of Interest
Board Member Montoya declared a conflict of interest on Agenda Item 6, Complaint #2014-25 Aeimee Diaz, L.AC.

Discussion and Approval of Minutes

Board Member ​​​Bronson moved the adoption of the March 26, 2014 regular board meeting minutes with Board Member Buechel providing a second.  The motion carried by unanimous vote: 6-0. 
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Welcome and Comments by Representatives from the Han University of Traditional Medicine
Alex Holland, L.AC., President of Han University of Traditional Medicine, welcomed the Board.  The new owners of Han University, Jon and Stephanie Hu, were introduced to the Board.
The Vision of Han University:

· establish relationships between Chinese TCM Universities and TCM hospitals for faculty and student exchanges to include;

· bring long-time TCM physicians from China to teach at the university;

· establish relationships such that our students and other practitioners can visit and work in China in clinical and hospital settings;

· establish other educational opportunities at TCM universities in China for students and already established practitioners;

· establish other types of degree programs, i.e. DAOM program, FPD program, nursing program, etc.;

· establish branch campuses in other areas of the country;

· establish a TCM hospital within the US;

· establish a 24/7 internet TV show on TCM and related Asian health modalities (qigong, taiqi, nutrition, etc.);

· establish a TCM publishing company in the US to further disseminate the teachings of Traditional Chinese Medicine;

· Will bring together American and Chinese TCM practitioners to publish works.

Project Reach: update and preliminary results

Dr. Myra Muramoto, MD, MPH, Family & Community Medicine, from the University of Arizona College of Medicine provided an update on Project Reach: a large, five-year study funded by the National Cancer Institute.  The goal of this study is two-fold: to evaluate the feasibility and acceptability of tobacco cessation training for complementary and integrative medicine practitioners from three modalities (chiropractic, massage therapy, and acupuncture/Traditional Chinese Medicine), and test the effectiveness of this tailored tobacco cessation training on increasing practitioner efforts to help patients quit tobacco or take steps towards quitting.

Lifestyle--‐related diseases are the leading causes of US morbidity & mortality and it is immensely challenging to change these risk behaviors; still, 19% of all adults smoke.  The CAM Reach study is a NCI funded research study evaluating effectiveness of tobacco cessation training in real world CAM practice of chiropractors, acupuncturists and massage therapists. 36% of adults use CAM, and a significant percentage are smokers including 13.3% of acupuncture patients.
Study Update: Data collection for all waves will be complete in summer 2014. Analysis is underway. Several publications are in preparation. Preliminary

results are available for review.  One part of the project was a survey of CAM practice patterns.  The study has surveyed 286 CAM practitioners who worked at 388 treatment locations (32 DCs,184 LMTs, and 70LAcs).

Consent Agreement and Order for Probation re: Aeimee Diaz, L.AC.

At the March 26, 2014 board meeting, the Board directed Executive Director Gonzalez and Assistant Attorney General Monty Lee to prepare a consent agreement and order regarding Complaint #2014-25.

The Board reviewed the Consent Agreement and Order.  The document is effective May 4, 2014.

At this time, the Board will be asked to approve the document and allow the Executive Director to sign the document once Ms. Diaz has done so.  

Board Member Bronson moved to approve the Consent Agreement and Order and authorize the Executive Director to sign the Consent Agreement and Order with Board Member Buechel providing a second.  The motion was approved with 4 board members in favor, 1 board member abstained and 1 board member recused.
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Discussion on Auricular Acupuncture (Information only)
Chairman Rhodes stated his desire to review the statutes and rules associated with the practice of auricular acupuncturist as a strategic issue for 2014.  The Board reviewed current laws regulating auricular acupuncture.

Donna Royal, registered nurse at Marana health center, who has received training from National Acupuncture Detoxification Association (NADA).  She sees a need for auricular acupuncture services and would like to see changes made to current laws to serve more individuals in more locations.  Ms. Royal would like to see behavioral health professionals to use the NADA protocol in licensed behavioral health settings to benefit: PTSD, Stress, Anxiety, Extreme Emotional States, and Depression.
Minerva Perez, Auricular Acupuncturist and NADA trainer, shared her thoughts on auricular acupuncture and acu-detox treatments and services.  Ms. Perez works at La Frontera in Tucson and provided a summary of the services provided by this particular entity.  Ms. Perez would like to see a “grace period” implemented for auricular acupuncturists who move from one behavioral health service facility to another.  
The Board heard from Ms. Perez on her concerns related to acupuncture schools providing NADA-like training without protecting the integrity of auricular acupuncture.

Chairman Rhodes would like to clarify some issues in the auricular acupuncture arena before any changes are made.

Della Estrada, L.AC., agrees that some review of current auricular acupuncture laws and rules should be undertaken in advance of proposals to amend laws and rules.
Applications for Licensure (without self-disclosures)
The Board reviewed the license applicant chart and Board Member Bronson moved for the approval of the applicants for licensure listed below with Board Member Buechel providing a second.  The motion carried by unanimous vote: 6-0. 

Daniela C. Van Wart

David K. Osborn
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Other Applications/Requests – Continuing Education
”Marketing for Oriental Medicine Practitioners” provided by the Miriam G. Zacharias at the Han University of Traditional Medicine on July 19 & 26, 2014 for 15 hours in Tucson, Arizona.
The Board reviewed the application and Board Member Bronson moved for approval of the application with Board Member Buechel providing a second. The motion carried by unanimous vote: 6-0.
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Professional Business

Han University of Traditional Medicine request: Visiting Traditional Chinese Medicine Physicians (Discussion only)
Representatives from the Han University of Traditional Medicine, as part of their adopted vision statement and goals, are seeking clarification on whether visiting physicians from overseas need to seek state licensure or temporary credentials.

Board Member Jacques supports the idea of bringing individuals to teach and not to practice.

The Board will need to review existing state laws that pertain to visiting professors and determine if the visiting professors license from their respective jurisdiction (country) will be recognized by the Board.  Issues related to the visiting professors immigration status will need to be examined.
Chairman Rhodes supports the idea of visiting professors, but worries that such individuals may attempt to start a practice in addition to teaching.  These individuals may need to pursue acquiring a state license to practice acupuncture as part of their teaching responsibilities. 

Legislative Report

Executive Director Gonzalez reviewed the Board’s bill—SB 1136 which is headed to the office of the Governor for action.  The bill makes numerous changes to acupuncture statutes and the Board will be required to implement a fingerprint requirement for licensure.
Potential Board Action on developments regarding SB 1154—physical therapists; dry needling.
Executive Director Gonzalez informed the Board on the status of SB 1154.  The legislature is attempting to complete the legislative session at this time and SB 1154 will be voted on without the amendments the Board has sought regarding training and educational standards for physical therapists practicing dry needling.  The contents of SB 1154 do not reflect the language found in the Board’s resolution on dry needling adopted in October 2013.
Board Member Jacques moved to oppose SB 1154 and send a letter to the Governor’s office asking for a veto of SB 1154. Board Member Bronson provided a second. The motion carried by unanimous vote: 6-0.
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Executive Director Report


License and Certificate Status Report:  

Active Licensed Acupuncturists: 562

Expired Licenses: 5

Active Certified Auricular Acupuncturists: 35

Board Office Information/Activities:  

· Pursuant to Arizona Revised Statutes §32-3925 (B), license and certificate renewal notices for June 2014 licensees were prepared and sent.  In addition, expired license and certificate letters for the month of March 2014 were sent.

· Attended legislative hearings regarding SB 1136—acupuncture board of examiners and Senate Bill 1154—physical therapists; dry needling.
· Completed and submitted 1st quarterly lobbyist report to the Secretary of State’s office.
· Coordinating with the Han University of Traditional Medicine (formerly the Asian Institute of Medical Studies) for the April 23, 2014 board meeting in Tucson.
· Working with the Governor’s Office of Strategic Planning and Budgeting on the Board’s FY 15 budget.
Future Meeting Dates

May 28, 2014 (Teleconference meeting)

June 25, 2014

Call to the Public
Helene Sorkin, L.AC., informed the Board of the acupuncture community’s effort to contact the legislature and the office of the Governor on SB 1154.   The request is for the legislature to vote against the bill and have the governor veto the bill.
Discussion of Items to be place on a future meeting agenda

· Laser Acupuncture
Adjournment

Board Member Jacques moved for adjournment and Board Member Buechel provided a second.  The motion carried by unanimous vote: 6-0.  The Board adjourned at 3:28 p.m.
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Respectfully Submitted,
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Pete Gonzalez

Executive Director
Approved by the Board: June 25, 2014
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